
Council of Delegates

Geneva, 27th October 1989

COLLECTION CICR

C (Ù ( H/q b

REPORT ON THE

HENRY—DUNANT INSTITUTE

Geneva, HDI



The Henry Dunant Institute and the International Red Cross/Red Crescent 
Movement

For over a century, the Red Cross/Red Crescent Movement has innovated 
in many fields: law of armed conflicts, care to the sick and wounded, 
relief to victims of war and natural disasters. In the midst of the 
technical and social changes that are taking place today, the Move
ment's wish to serve humanity has enabled it to widen the scope of its 
activities while increasing its efficiency and promptness to act.

Of European origin, the International Red Cross/Red Crescent Movement 
has become worldwide. It has had to learn how to serve other popula
tions, with different lifestyles and cultures. It has had to manage its 
own expansion in the respect of its fundamental principles. The Move
ment's history has known many successes, but also a few setbacks. It 
has been built especially on the courage and imagination of its members 
who have at all times attended to those who suffer, without any discri- * 
mination.

Today, the Movement has still many challenges to take up. In order to 
be present wherever they are needed, National Red Cross/Red Crescent 
Societies must be prepared to meet victims' new expectations and adapt 
their means in order to better assist these victims.

It is with this in mind that the Swiss Red Cross, the League and the 
ICRC put at the disposal of the Movement a place for reflection and 
studies, the Henry Dunant Institute. This research and training centre 
has been mandated to support National Societies' efforts in tne field 
of research on the Movement's activities and in training of staff 
within the Movement. Since its creation in 1965, the Institute's 
activities have enabled hundreds of officers and researchers from the 
Movement to enjoy a privileged environment where they could come up 
with new and original ideas, and create new opportunities within the 
Movement. Its purpose being also to facilitate meetings and exchanges 
with the outside, the Institute has enabled several organisations to 
become better acquainted with the Movement and has shared their 
experience in areas of common interest.

Development Studies

The Institute is divided into several departments. The first is devoted 
sarticularly to the development of National Societies. This department 
>as carried out, with the participation of fellows from National Socie- 
;ies, a considerable number of studies and researches. These aim at 
helping National Societies to respond in an efficient manner to the 
problems encountered in the field. The themes of the studies undertaken 
nave been proposed either by National Societies themselves, or through 
the League or the ICRC. They all have as an objective the application 
of concrete solutions to the problems encountered in the Movement's 
actions.

Recent researches have covered a wide range of topics including the 
following: "From Disaster Relief to Development", "Community-Based 
Development", "A Human Rights Perspective on the AIDS Perspective", 
"Combining Professionalism with Voluntarism".



This year, studies have concentrated on the following themes: "The 
Things We Give - A Critical Look at Donations in Kind*, "Environment 
Protection as Part of Humanitarian Action", "Youth Volunteer Coopera
tion: Methods and Experiences", and "Women's Role in the Red Cross/Red 
Crescent Movement".

Detention

Another department of the Institute deals with detention standards. 
This particularly sensitive subject has become a "speciality" of the 
Institute. The Movement's activities in the field of detention, parti
cularly those of the CICR, have enabled the Institute to develop an 
internationally recognised expertise in this area. This year, two 
syntheses of the work carried out by the UN Human Rights Commission and 
the Sub-Commission on the Prevention of Discrimination and the Protec
tion of Minorities related to the treatment of detainees will be 
published. The publication of a Working Paper on "National Societies' 
activities in the field of detention" is also foreseen for early 1990.

Another publication dealing with detention, which is eagerly expected, 
is due to be released at the end of autumn: this is the "Bibliography 
on Detention", the first of this type, which will indicate all the 
material available in this field.

Furthermore, this department regularly organises seminars for heads of 
penitentiary administrations. One of these seminars, intended for heads 
of penitentiary administrations in English Speaking Africa, has recent
ly been held in Harare (Zimbabwe). A meeting for heads of penitentiary 
administrations in Europe is to be organised next autumn in collabora
tion with the Centre of penitentiary studies in Messina (Sicily). A 
seminar for French speaking African countries is expected to be neld 
next year in Burundi.

Research on humanitarian law and human rights

This department coordinates several studies on humanitarian law and 
human rights. It organises meetings and seminars on current events and 
problems related to these subjects. This year, the Institute hosted two 
meetings on the prevention of AIDS-related discrimination. A forerunner 
in this field, the Institute had published already in 1987 a Working 
Paper on this subject.

The Institute is currently disseminating its "Index on the Teaching of 
Humanitarian law". Close to 400 universities, institutes for research 
and strategic studies have received this index. The Institute has also 
released this year, jointly with UNESCO, the English version of the 
book "International Dimensions of Humanitarian Law". The Spanish 
version is expected at the end of next year. This department is presen
tly editing a Bibliography on the Peaceful Settlement of International 
Disputes, also the first of this type. This publication, intended for 
university libraries, will be available as from the end of autumn. 
Finally, an update of an HDI publication on humanitarian law and human 
rights in the fight against political "disappearances" will be issued 
at the beginning of next year.



The Institute also organises training seminars in humanitarian law. 
Last summer, for the seventh consecutive year, the Institute held its 
seminar for American students. This seminar was attended by close to 30 
American students and dealt with humanitarian law and international law 
of human rights. Furthermore, this autumn the Institute will hold in 
Yaounde (Cameroon) its Sixth Regional Seminar on International Humani
tarian law.

Studies on the Movement

This department deals primarily with the training of Red Cross/Red 
Crescent officers and with research on subjects of general interest to 
the Movement. The main training activity is the annual introductory 
course on the international activities of the Red Cross/Red Crescent. 
This course, which is held on a rotational basis in the Movement's 
three working languages, took place for the 14th time this year. Appro
ximately 30 officers/volunteers from National Societies participate in 
these courses which provide intensive teaching on the various fields of 
activity of the Movement.

These courses nevertheless widely encourage dialogue and exchange 
between participants. They enable the participants to get better 
acquainted with the Movement and its various mechanisms, and provide 
them with the tools they need in order to efficiently coordinate their 
national activities with those of the Movement.

The Institute also participates, jointly with the French Institute of 
humanitarian law, in the organisation of the "Jean Pictet international 
competition on humanitarian law". This competition brings together each 
year a few teams of law students who have to prepare a pleading for a 
practical case of humanitarian law. This competition will be held for 
the second time next February in Montpellier and will gather around 
ten teams of students from French, Swiss, Belgian, German, Italian, 
Canadian and Spanish universities.

This department is also responsible for studying and assessing the 
training systems that exist within the Movement as well as for propo
sing solutions to the problems that may be encountered. In this con
text, two studies have been particularly appreciated by the Movement's 
various bodies: one is the "Study on the Concept of Internship/Fellow- 
ship within the Red Cross Movement" and the other is the "Preparatory 
study on training workshops for senior field delegates".

An important study on Red Cross/Red Crescent Youth Worldwide has just 
been completed. This study, which was entrusted to the Henry Dunant 
Institute by the General Assembly of the Movement, has endeavoured to 
identify the main needs of youth within the Movement and has put 
forward several proposals on how to promote the participation of youth 
in Red Cross/Red Crescent activities.

A study on the role of National Societies in the event of technological 
disasters is also being prepared. The Institute is currently establish
ing contacts with the main centres for research in this area, in order 
to determine the scope of this study and to coordinate its work with 
that of possible partners.



Publications

This department is responsible for editing and promoting the Institu
te's publications. Attached to the administration of the Institute, 
this section handles the dissemination of books and working papers 
produced by the Institute. In doing so, the Institute shares the 
results of its studies with the various members of the Movement. The 
Institute has also begun to disseminate its publications in academic 
spheres.

The Henry Dunant Institute, National Societies' partner

In all its activities, the Institute endeavours to enhance the vitality 
of the international Red Cross/Red Crescent Movement. For this, it de
pends financially on the Movement's various bodies, including National 
Societies.

In 1989, the Institute received support from the National Societies of 
Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Finland, the Federal Republic of 
Germany, Iceland, the Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland and the 
United States. It is thanks to them that projects could be implemented, 
that studies could be carried out. Without these Societies' assistance, 
some projects could simply not have been undertaken and the Institute 
wishes to express to them today its profound gratitude.

It is, however, important that other Societies show interest and colla
borate with the Institute, in one way or another. While we have been 
pleased to note during the past years an increase in the collaboration 
and assistance received from National Societies, a wider support still 
remains necessary and vital for the Institute. It is therefore impor
tant that resolutions adopted by the General Assembly, mandating the 
Institute to undertake studies, contain also funding commitments 
towards these projects.

We will soon be running into 1990 which will be a special year for the 
Institute - that of its 25th anniversary. I am particularly happy to be 
president of the Institute at the occasion of this jubilee which, I am 
sure, will witness new developments within the Institute, whose goal is 
first and foremost to serve the Movement.


